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July 7, 1972

Mr. and Mrs. K. J. Kachadourian
2567 Kensington Road
East Meadow, Long Island, New York 11554

Dear Mr. and Mrs., Kachadourian:

We gratefully acknowledge your donation of §$25.00,
for which our receipt #14574 is enclosed.

Rather than assigning it as membership in a parish
church, we are at the Primate's suggestion enrolling you
as a Steward of Saint Vartan Cathedral.

I hope everything went well at the christening.

Sincerely,

Jack Antreassian
Executive Director
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